Church of Saint Eulalia

Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) - Minutes of Meeting

March 14, 2018
Present:  Father Jim Savage, Brian Burke, Jessica Callaghan, Louise Cocuzzo, Kathy Creedon, Chris DeCaro, Doran Donovan, Mary Deyst, Anna-Marie Ferraro, Adele Hamblett, Claire McKenna 
Absent:  Clare Keane, Tony Lockhart, John Pescatore, Mike Pescatore, Joan Sweeney
Opening Prayer.  Jessica Callaghan led the PPC in the opening prayer, a prayer for peace.
Minutes of Meeting.  The January 10, 2018 PPC minutes were accepted as submitted.  
Pastor Update. 
Responding to a question, Father Jim informed PPC that Father Richard Erikson, the newly appointed administrator of St. Mary’s Winchester, was granted a brief extension as pastor at Our Lady of Fatima in Sudbury.  He is now expected to arrive at St. Mary’s on April 19, 2018.  Father John Mulloy is helping out at the parish until Father Erikson’s arrival.
Sub Committee Reports
Finance.  OSR.  OSR contributions through January total $380,788 versus $320,074 last year from 555 contributors versus 465 last year.  Because of the online situation that makes it difficult to determine the number of “pledges,” we will talk in terms of contributions from now on.  
Net income through January is $129,646.

Catholic Appeal.  Our 2017 results produced a rebate to our parish of over $41,000.

Our goal for the 2018 appeal is $113,725.  To date we have raised $49,720 from 91 donors.  This past weekend, our in-pew solicitations produced 250 envelopes, far exceeding our goal of 103; so if we exceed our assessment of $68,782, we will qualify for a rebate.  Rebates this year will not be as generous as last year, as the calculations have been changed.  Fifty percent of a parish’s excess over assessment will go into a pool from which abatement requests from parishes that do not meet their assessment will first be taken.  Then the remainder of the pool will be apportioned to the parishes that exceed assessment.
Liturgy.  Our pastoral associate announced that she and the staff are currently organizing for Easter.  On Wednesday, March 21, there will be a Communal Penance Service for our parish with four to five priests in attendance.  Many participated in this service last year; so, it is hoped there will be good participation this year.  Thus far there have not been many taking advantage of The Light Is on for You on Wednesday nights.  The theme of our penitential service this year will be based on Psalm 58, “holding the vessels of our tears.”  This year St. Mary’s will conduct their own penitential service.  
The Triduum will take place March 29, 30 and 31.  There will be Morning Prayer during Holy Week on Wednesday, Holy Thursday, Good Friday and Holy Saturday mornings.  The time of the afternoon Stations of the Cross on Good Friday is in question as Winchester Public Schools are in session that day.  Elementary schools dismiss at 2:45 p.m. and Winchester High School dismisses at 2:15 p.m.  All other Triduum services commence at 7:30 p.m.  Both of our choirs will be performing together at the Easter Vigil on Holy Saturday.  There will be books available for parishioners to pick up at the Easter Masses.  This year’s book has “hope” as its theme.
The Lenten program on the “seven deadly sins and the seven lively virtues” is going well with approximately 26 participants.  The program consists of showing Bishop Barron’s video on the subject followed by discussion and homework.  To solicit more participation for future adult religious education programs, it was recommended that each session be offered twice a week, once in the morning and once in the evening.  After the 5 p.m. Mass on a Sunday may be a good time for the evening session.  
Appreciation Night is Saturday, April 21.  This year’s theme is Evening in Paris.
Hospitality Committee.  On March 10 the Hospitality Committee sponsored a very well organized and delicious Spaghetti Supper under the supervision of Lori Pescatore.  There were approximately 60 people in attendance.  
It was suggested that perhaps next year there could be a corned beef and cabbage dinner.  Noted by another was the fact that the corned beef and cabbage dinner scheduled for St. Patrick’s in Stoneham had to be cancelled due to a lack of interest.  They did, however, have a successful event on the Sunday prior to St. Patrick’s Day when they sponsored a performance by Irish Step Dancers after their 12 noon Mass.
On March 25, Palm Sunday, there will be a Pancake Breakfast also under the expert supervision of Lori Pescatore.
Comments and Concerns

The following were the comments received:
· A parishioner requests that the beautiful musical cantata, Resurrection “My name is Peter and this is my story.,” performed by the St. Patrick’s Family Players (StPatricksFamilyPlayers.org) come to our parish during Lent 2019.  (Additional contact information was obtained after the close of the PPC meeting.  It is:  jmm926@gmail.com, janecorrigan@gmail.com, John at 617-599-6755, Jane at 617-413-4003.)

· Several people are upset with the activity of children during the Mass.

· A parishioner reports that she did not like having to complete the in-pew form for the Catholic Appeal.
· It was asked if Father Jim would reconsider the removal of the brown draperies covering the organ pipes.  Response:  Covering the organ pipes with draperies was done for the enhancement of and to highlight the Resurrected Jesus.  The purpose of the draperies is to keep one’s eyes focused on the Resurrected Jesus, thus the color brown was chosen to blend in with the wood encasing the organ pipes.  The draperies do not affect the organ at all.  It is unusual and not part of our Catholic tradition to have organ pipes placed in the front of a Catholic Church.  Other comments by PPC members include:  (1) the draperies achieve the goal of placing our attention on the Resurrected Jesus; (2) they give verticality to the space; (3) the organ pipes do not raise religious sentiment and should not be drawing attention to themselves; (4) many organs are covered; (5) it is a big plus that people are not noticing the draperies; (6) best to have it a little darker in the back so that the eye stays focused on the altar.
Other Business

PPC elections will be on the April agenda.  PPC members are asked to think about nominees.
Closing Prayer.  The meeting closed with a prayer.
Respectfully submitted,
Ellen Connell, PPC Secretary
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